Gap Minutes 
Nov 21, 2016 @ 7:00pm
Mt Holly First
Vision: Gaston Area Presbyterian Congregations working together to serve God

Mission: The mission is to support and facilitate the efforts of congregations in Gaston County in their work to spread the Gospel of Jesus Christ.  Our hope in doing so is that we transform churches so that their members may find new life and new energy to respond to God’s call and others will be attracted to them and their work.

Attending were:
	Sue Johnson
	Belmont
	
	Bryan Hovey
	Mt Holly

	Marsha Ferrell 
	Cherryville 
	
	Bob Miller
	Mt Holly

	Martha Pelc
	Dallas
	
	Libby Sigmon
	Olney

	Russ Pelc
	Dallas
	
	Jean Faires
	Robinson

	Beth Bolin
	Gastonia 
	
	John Pea
	Robinson

	Ken Unnaschs
	Long Creek
	
	Bill Glover
	Southminster

	Charles Davenport
	Long Creek & Presbytery
	
	Jackson Mott
	Southminster

	Sherry Lovell
	Love’s Chapel
	
	Joanne Mitchell
	Southminster

	Thelma Isles
	Love’s Chapel
	
	Lin
	


I. Welcome and Introductions:   
· Bryan Hovey, pastor of Mt Holly church, called meeting to order with prayer at 7:12pm.  The ladies of Mt Holly church provided delicious food. 

· The minutes of the Oct 17, 2016 meeting were approved with motion by Libbie Sigmon and 2nd by Jackson Mott. Passed. 
II. Presbytery News – Charles Davenport
· Thanksgiving greetings from Presbytery.  Offices closed from Dec 23 thru end of year so if your church needs to pay benevolences, please note.
· Maria from Guatemala brought her baby by the office.  Continued prayers for her husband who has non-malignant tumors.
· Presbytery meeting went well.  Several new ministers approved.

· Hope Campaign – 75% of 2.5 Million raised.  Please encourage your churches to make a donation during the Christmas season.

· Third Street Church will provide food for anyone during Thanksgiving Day. 

III. Other reports and items
· Camp Grier promotion – an event targeted for children/youth to promote the mission and ministry of Camp Grier 
· Proposed date of Feb 12, 2017 is booked at First Gastonia.  

· Suggested that the event be Feb 19 or 26 at First Gastonia if they are available to host.  Beth Bolin will check.
· Operation Christmas Child – Jackson Mott

· Fri Dec 9 from 6-10pm

· 10 spots left to join the group.

· Send Jackson email at fjacksonmott@gmail.com to sign up.  

· If you want to car pool, meet at 4:45 pm on west side (Union Rd side) of Southminster.  Group will leave promptly at 5pm.
· Habitat Update – Bill Glover & Sue Johnson
· Sat Dec 3 – volunteers will work on hardware & landscaping.  Olney providing lunch.
· Sun Dec 11 - Dedication at 3pm.  Third St and Robinson providing refreshments.

· GAP Christmas ad in The Gazette – John Pea

· Price is $500 for quarter of page for 3 times in Gazette.  
· Suggested dates to appear in paper are Dec 21, 23, & 24.  
· Price will be split between participating churches. Last year 14 churches split the cost at $36 per church.  

· Each pastor or administration staff should contact John Pea (jpsmail1@bellsouth.net) directly to confirm participation by first part of December along with date & times of your services.  
· Churches will be billed from Robinson.

· Ad from last year is attached to this email.

· Guatemala – Beth Bolin
· Trip to Guatemala scheduled for April 13-20
· Deadline to apply is December 6

· Cost is $1400 

· If interested in applying, go on Presbytery website at http://presbyterywnc.org/upcoming-trips-and-travel-forms 
· All Gaston County churches have paid their scholarship money for 2016. 

· Volcano has been going off and resulting in smoke

· Evangelism at Presbytery level 
· Local contact needed for Presbytery level – Beth Bolin urged each church to respond

· Christ Trek weekend Nov. 19-20
· 2nd meeting with youth from Dallas & Union 
· 15-18 kids participated

· Group went to Hawks Nest school & helped with a mission and others attended Habitat build

· Each participant received a t-shirt
· Next one in the spring.  Young Life may be interested as well as First Gastonia

IV. 
Announcements
· Camp Grier – Bill Glover announced that Rhododendron Lodge is currently be renovated.  Camp is improving and attendance is up 10%.  
· Ken Unnasch suggested that GAP go to Camp Grier and meet in the spring.  Bill Glover indicated that the work week-end is usually the first of April.  Need to gage the interest in this.  Would members from your church be interested in spending a day or overnight and helping with projects at the camp?
· Sherry Lovell from Love’s Chapel – their church recently had termite damage.  Termites under control, but they are looking for companies they can call to get estimates for repairing the damage.  Had water damage & flooding over the years.  Contact Sherry at (sherrysgroove@aol.com) or 704-618-3910 or call Audwin Ross at 704-449-6545 who is taking care of estimates.  
· Ken & Sue Unnasch will celebrate 50 years of marriage in December
Meeting adjourned at 8:01pm with prayer by John Pea.  

There will be NO December meeting.  Details about the January meeting will be forth coming. 
To: Church Administrative Assistants

RE: GAP Information for Church Bulletin or Newsletter
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In an effort to keep churches aware of how they can become involved in a service project, please include the following information in your church communication at the appropriate time and as you have room to include.  In order for GAP announcements to be easily recognized, please include the GAP logo.  Suggested times to include the information are noted in red.  Thanks!
Announcement for now under Dec 11 
Everyone is invited to the Dedication of the GAP Habitat House on Sunday, December 11 at 3pm located at 405 Pryor St. 
Announcement for now until Dec 4 
Anyone interested in going on a mission trip to Guatemala, scheduled for April 13-20, 2017, is asked to complete an application by Dec 6.  See Presbytery website for more information. 
Announcement for now until Dec 4 
There are a limited number of spots left to help pack shoeboxes with GAP at Operation Christmas Child in Charlotte on Friday night December 9.  Send email to fjacksonmott@gmail.com if you are interested.  
